
Jones Elementary: We are ONE District!
Jones Elementary
Date: April 2024

Enrollment:
EE 7
Pre-Kinder 27
Kindergarten 40
1st Grade 31
2nd Grade 40
3rd Grade 39
4th Grade 36
5th Grade 38
Total 258

Attendance percentage for March: 94%

Discipline Reports: March
Total number of discipline referrals

General misbehavior (Code of conduct) 2
Skipping
Fighting
Possession of tobacco
Harassment of another student
Off campus violation
Transportation violation (During bus routes)
Theft
Possession of alcohol/drugs (look-a-like) weapon/ammunition (pocket Knife)
Bullying/Intimidation
Other – assault
Other (Vandalism)
Other (Terroristic Threat)

Schedule of Major Upcoming Events for the month of: April
Event Date
Scholastic Book Fair @ Hunt Library April 1 - 5
STAAR Pep-Rally April 5th
Solar Eclipse School Holiday April 8th
End of 5th Six Weeks April 11th
Student Holiday/Faculty & Staff Workday April 12th
Begin 6th Six Weeks April 15th
ELAR STAAR Testing for 3rd - 5th April 17th
1st Grade Field Trip SA Aquarium April 18th
Flex Day & Life Skills Field Trip to Morgan’s Wonderland April 19th



Kindergarten Field Trip April 23rd
Science STAAR Testing 5th grade April 24th

Staff Development for the month of: March
Staff Member: Date: Workshop:

None

Principal’s General Narrative:

We started March by taking benchmarks in third through fifth grade. Teachers learned how to use Eduphoria to
create and give online assessments. They also learned how to grade the newly constructed response question
types using AI, which TEA will be utilizing this year. Teachers reported that they felt it was very beneficial for
students to have the opportunity to take a full-length practice STAAR assessment online. Teachers are using
the results to provide instruction and intervention for our students. We had TELPAS testing at the end of March
for our ESL students.

On March 8th we were able to send approximately 50 of our fourth and fifth-grade students to Laughlin AFB for
their Fiesta of Flight STEAM Expo. This was a great learning opportunity for our students and they enjoyed
themselves. Thank you to Mrs. Massingill, Ms. Hunter, Mrs. DeLeon, and Mrs. Kerby for chaperoning our
students. The second-grade class took their field trip to Devine Acres Farm and the fourth-grade class went to
San Antonio to enjoy the Alamo, IMAX viewing of The Alamo, and eat at the Rainforest Cafe. Thank you to
their teachers and the chaperones who went and ensured that our students were safe and had a great learning
experience.

Third through fifth parents attended STAAR parent night. The teachers reviewed a presentation explaining the
new STAAR requirements and then the parents and students participated in various Math and Reading
activities.

Our students participated in the Special Olympics in Eagle Pass. They did an amazing job. Thank you to Mr.
Gomez and his team for all their hard work to make sure that our students were able to participate.

The KCSO sponsored an Easter Egg hunt for PreK through 3rd grade and Life Skills students. Thank you to
Sheriff Coe and his team for putting this on for our students! All elementary students enjoyed grade-level
parties with their classes. Third grade even had an egg drop experiment to see who could invent the best egg
protector. Ms. Davis had her father bring an AEP truck to drop them from. It was a great learning opportunity
for the students.

April kicks off our STAAR testing beginning Wednesday 17th with ELAR.


